
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS & FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING 

 
 
The board meeting for Northeast Neighbors & Friends was called to order at 8:58 a.m. 
by Linda Westergaard on Saturday, August 4, 2012, at Dahl’s.   In attendance at this 
meeting were Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, Valerie Madison, Carole Westbrook, 
Linda Westergaard and Marge Ramsey.   
 
The first item for discussion was Anawim, and the Anawim project on the south side.  As 
a result of the discussion, it was decided by the board that we would invite Anawim to 
attend our meeting on Monday to just introduce himself.  Since the agenda for our 
August meeting has already been published in the paper, it was decided that we 
would ask Anawim back at to be one of our speakers for the September meeting.   
Meeting was adjourned at 9:55 a.m.   
 
The board further decided that we would have two speakers at our September 10th 
meeting – the Tree Keeper and Anawim.   
 
The speaker for our October 1st meeting will be Ruth Ann Gaines.   
 
The November 5th meeting will be kept open because of election of officers.   
 
Valerie contact McKee School regarding being the recipient for our school supply 
drive.  They referred her to Willard School.  All school supplies collected Monday will be 
given to Willard for distribution.   
 
Valerie then explained that the city is planning on closing Guthrie Ave on either side of 
the railroad tracks and the fact that the neighborhood association was not notified 
regarding this.   
 
Valerie reminded us of her “fair” at the East Side Library today from 1 to 3 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey, Secretary/Treasurer 


